
 
 

 

 
Retroactive Repricing Update 

 
  
Starting May 2, 2019, the Department will resume the retroactive repricing project 
associated with changes to the pharmacy reimbursement previously mentioned in the 
January 2018 Medicaid Update. 
 
The Department will re-start the process to retroactively adjust pharmacy claims 
(excluding claims for drug NDCs previously identified with issues) that were adjudicated 
effective June 30, 2017 through February 21, 2018.  The Department expects this 
repricing to take place over the course of several months and anticipates that it will be 
completed sometime in September 2019. Providers will begin to see adjustments 
beginning with remittance cycle 2177. Please see remittance schedule here: 

https://www.emedny.org/hipaa/news/PDFS/CYCLE_CALENDAR.pdf  

 
Adjustments made to affected claims will be found on the remittance statement. The 
remittance statement will show a credit, which retracts the initial payment, and a debit at 
the new amount. Guidelines for remittance advise can be found here: 
https://www.emedny.org/ProviderManuals/AllProviders/General_Remittance_Guidelines.pdf 
 
The remaining claims for drug NDCs previously identified with issues, will be processed 
after a system project is complete. The Department will communicate a timeframe for 
this as we get closer to the completion of the project. 
 
Any questions or concerns can be sent to ppno@health.ny.gov. 
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